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ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

Our Ref: JW/JA/331

25th July 2006

Tim Cornin

Development Control
Environmental Department
London Borough of Camden
Town Hall

Argyle Street Entrance
Euston Road

London WCIH SND

Dear Mr Cornin
PLANNING APPLICATION: - BARROW STORE, ASPERN GROVE, NW3

I understand that Tom McMahon from the Council's Street Environment Department

has spoken to you regarding Veolia's aspiration to site a temporary cabin on land off
Aspern Grove, NW3,

By way of background, Veolia is contracted to the Council to provide refuse
collection and street cleansing services. As part of the street cleansing operation, we
make use of a cabin/container which is positioned on the land which is the subject of
this planning application. It was always intended that this existing container would be
a temporary arrangement whilst a more suitable cabin was ordered.

A planning application was submitted to the Council in October 2004 for consent to
site a new log effect type cabin on the land. This application was subsequently
approved in September 20035, subject to certain conditions (application ref
2004/4699/P). One of these conditions relating to the hours of operation was entirely
prejudicial to our working. Despite representations from Veolia the planning
department were not minded to relax the planning condition.

I am advised via Tom McMahon that you will consider a re-application for planning
consent for the new cabin, and I have enclosed the following;

(1) 4 copies of the application form

() 5 copies of plan JW/331 showing the land in question edged red

(1) 5 copies of drawing JH1154-A showing the specification of the new cabin
from Cleveland Site Safe

(1v) 5 copies of plan JW/331A showing the site boundaries

(V) 5 copies of plan JW/331B showing the projected view of the cabin from the
public highway
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(vi)  Application fee of £135.00

(vi) Copy letter of today's date served under S.66 of the Town and Country
Planning Act 1990,

Kindly note that Veolia will be intending to use the cabin as a store for street
sweeping barrows, The cabin will be unattended for most of the day save for early
morning booking on and mid afternoon booking off periods. In view of our
contractual commitments to the Council under our Street Cleansing Contract it is

important that we are able to operate out of the cabin during the early morning hours,
namely 7 AM.

[ would be grateful if you would process this application and should you require any
turther information then please contact me on the telephone number provided.

Y ours sincerely

Jon Whittaker
Group Estates Manager

Encs




